STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 19 DECEMBER 2011
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON.

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), Andrew Henderson, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, John Bews, Richard Leonard, Trish Cyster


	Public:
	2


	Clerk:
	Abigail Beale



PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
A member of the public questioned why the recent School Ofsted report was not on the agenda for discussion given the shocking results.  Cllr Dyer replied by saying that the agenda had already been set prior to the report being released.  The member of the public asked whether the governing body would be replaced.  Cllr Dyer replied by saying that she was not sure, however, the report states that governors will undergo training.  
Cllr Dyer read out a letter that she had received from Chris Brock (Chairman of Governors) with an update on the school.  The letter stated that during a recent Ofsted inspection the school was judged to be inadequate for Leadership and Management, and it was further judged that the school requires Special Measures to ensure sustained improvement.  The School Governors are working closely with the Local Authority to ensure their response to the inspection is both sufficient and appropriate.  The Headteacher is currently not in school and with effect from January the Headteacher of Bishop Loveday School (Mrs Chris Woodward) in Banbury will take up the post of Executive Headteacher for both Bishop Loveday and Middle Barton, and that her Deputy at Bishop Loveday (Mr Phil Goldsworthy) will take up the post of Associate Headteacher at Middle Barton School.   These individuals are both highly regarded for their leadership abilities and work together well as a team.  Although Mrs Woodward will be the overall Head of the school, they will share responsibility. They are committed to supporting Middle Barton fully, for the foreseeable future.

 The member of the public wondered why it had taken three years for the education authority to act and asked whether the Parish Council could have done more to get the school turned around before getting to this point.  It was confirmed that the Parish Council had tried to get involved.  OCC at a Parish Council meeting explained that the PC has no real authority over the school and pointed out that the PC could not insist on anything concerning the school even though it is in Steeple Barton Parish.  At a subsequent PC meeting it was agreed to work behind the scenes and off the PC Agenda and offered to work with the School Governors in suggesting improvements.   At the September School Governors meeting the PC were invited and the Chair attended the 15 min open session of that meeting reading out a message of support to the Governors as agreed by Cllr Giles and Cllr Leonard who have been working behind the scenes to find a solution to the schools problems.
Cllr Dyer suggested putting the School on the agenda for the January meeting.
468
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies from Cllr Giles.
469
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).


As a School Governor, Cllr Henderson declared his interest in Middle Barton School.

Cllr Bews declared his interest in Middle Barton Sports and Social Club as a newly appointed 
committee member.
470
Minutes of the last meeting 


The minutes from the meeting held 21 November 2011 were approved and signed.  



Matters arising – None.
471
Bowls Club - Contribution request toward green improvement

Mr Robey from the bowls club attended the meeting following a request for a contribution 
towards the recent costs incurred by the club for green improvements.  Mr Robey explained 
that a good green is essential to ensure fixtures are played.  Due to the deterioration of 
the 
green, it was agreed by the club to get a contractor in to deal with the problem.  The cost 
of this service was £2,556 of which the club have already paid.  Mr Robey explained that 
the club would survive without the help of the Parish Council; however, they were 
obviously keen to ensure the long term financial stability of the club, given the limited 
income generated by a 
club of only 24 members.  The club is a very local club with 15 
members from Middle Barton and others from local villages including Duns Tew and Steeple 
Aston.  
Since approaching the Parish Council the playing field committee have agreed to 
donate £700 towards the costs of the green improvements.  This money however, will go 
towards the cost of further work that has been carried out on the green.  Mr Robey 
concluded by saying that any further contributions would be greatly received.  


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Cyster proposed donating £1,000 towards the bowls club, as discussed at the 
recent finance committee meeting.  Cllr D Gardner seconded the proposal. 
472

Change of meeting date and venue 

The change in day and venue for future meetings were discussed to allow Cllr Cyster to 
attend on a regular basis.  Cllr Cyster explained that she should be available to attend 
more frequently in the second half of next year, and therefore if she could ensure 
attendance at least one meeting in the next six months that the venue and day should
remain as is.

  
RESOLVED


THAT, meetings will continue to take place at the Alice Marshall Hall on the third 
Monday of each month for the foreseeable future  and Cllr Cyster will check dates to 
ensure she will be able to attend at least one council meeting within the next six 
months. 
473
Reports from County or District Councillors (Appendix A)

Arthur Goffe (District Councillor) reported issues with speeding cars on the B4030 
between The Fox pub and The Carpenters Arms pub.  He also reported that there had been 
two recent crashes on the Kiddington Road due to icy roads.  

474
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

The Girl Guides have asked the Parish Council for a contribution towards a trip to London in July 2012.

RESOLVED


THAT, the donation will be put on the agenda at the next Finance Committee 
meeting in 
February and also put into the circulation box for further consideration. 

Cllr Dyer reported being approached by a member of the public who had asked whether any 
work had actually been done on the B4030 during the recent road closure.  The Parish 
Council 
confirmed that work had been done.

During the recent work on the B4030, Cllr Dyer had brought to Gordon Coleman’s attention 
about the problems with the drains flooding on this road to see if they could look at it at the 
same time.  Cllr Dyer was unsure whether they had actually looked at this problem at this 
time.
475 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arising.
476
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Youth Groups 


Cllr Leonard will conduct a household survey in the village to establish how many 
children are in each household and their ages. 
(b)
Affordable Housing

No further updates.
(c)
Parish Plan

No volunteers have come forward following a note in the Barton Bulletin to help 
with the Parish Plan.


RESOLVED




THAT, Cllr Dyer will put another note in the Barton Bulletin asking for volunteers 
to come forward and propose inviting a representative from each village 
organisation or group to attend February/March meeting to discuss further.

(d)
Diamond Jubilee

The Parish Council still needs to determine how many commemorative coins/how 
much funding is required.  It was suggested that the household survey Cllr Leonard 
has suggested carrying out in relation to point 476 (a) will determine how many 
children will be eligible for a coin.



RESOLVED

THAT, Cllr Dyer will inform residents about the household survey in the next 
Barton Bulletin.

477

Report




(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson.



Nothing further to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr Henderson reported a flooding problem outside the Alice Marshall Hall.  He 


confirmed he had contacted OCC who asked him to take a photograph of the 


problem and sent.  He also reported that the Shop sign positioned at the cross 


roads, near the Alice Marshall Hall has been moved and is now upside down.  He has 

reported the problem to Highways and they will deal with it.



Cllr Dyer reported that the wall on side of Kiddington Road stones had fallen down.  

She also raised some concerns over drivers not stopping at the Give Way sign at 


the top of Kiddington Road (outside the Alice Marshall Hall), particularly around 


school drop off times.



RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Dyer will place a note in the Barton Bulletin asking drivers to adhere to 

the Give Way sign at the top of the Kiddington Road near the cross roads.



The Tree Survey identified 6-8 trees that are in need of work.



RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Henderson and Cllr Bews will obtain three quotes and present these at 

the next council meeting.



Cllr Henderson reported an unhappy resident of Cross Way where the 



Highways had failed to fill in all pot holes in the road following some work 


on the road.



Mill Lane Ford – Cllr Dyer confirmed she had contacted John Kimberley 



about repairing the ford, however, he confirmed that there was no money 


available to spend on this, certainly before March.




It was noted that the salt bin at the top of Holliers Crescent had still not 



been replaced.   The clerk confirmed it has been chased up several 



times and have been told it is with May Gurney’s insurance company.  



RESOLVED



THAT, the clerk will chase May Gurney up again.

(c)
Transport - The Chair



Cllr Dyer commented on Stagecoach doing a good job of shuttling 



people around during the B4030 road closure.  

(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Nothing to report.
(e)
Arts and Leisure



Nothing to report.

(f)
Emergency Plan (General & Winter) 


Winter - Cllr Dyer confirmed that the council’s insurance only covers the salting of 

footpaths.  Additional insurance would be required to clear/salt roads, therefore it 

was decided that roads will be left to the responsibility of the Highways.  As no 


volunteers have come forward to help with the winter plan (following a note in the 

Barton Bulletin), it was 
discussed about approaching Eric Probbitts for a quote on 

using his services to salt footpaths (using the council owned manual salt spreader).  

A designated route between his house at Hillside Road, down pass the shop and 


along Frances Road as far as Dashwood House was suggested.  Mr Probbitts would 

be asked to test drive the route.    


RESOLVED



THAT, Cllr Dyer will ask for volunteers to come forward to help with the winter 

plan in the next issue of the Barton Bulletin, with Cllr Henderson being the point of 

contact for anyone showing an interested.


General – Cllr Cyster confirmed that this had not been taken any further forward.  

She confirmed that putting together the plan will be extremely time consuming and 

it needs volunteers to execute and so far only one volunteer has come forward.


RESOLVED



THAT, the general plan will be reviewed in the New Year.
478
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


 (a)
11 Kirby Close – Erection of single and two storey extensions


No objections raised.

Cllr Henderson confirmed that unless any one had any objections, a sub-
planning committee 
will not be set up but that he and Cllr Bews will continue to look at planning applications.  
The full council will be involved in any applications considered to be dubious.  Plans would 
be made available at meetings for councillors to look at.
479
Finances 

(a) 
Accounts for Payment



i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment.  (Appendix B to agenda 
     


December 2011)


ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 19 December 2011





RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.  

Cllr Dyer asked who would be interested in attending the ‘Getting to Grips with Finance’ 
course taking place in January.  Cllr Cyster, Cllr Bews and Cllr Dyer showed an interest.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk will book the councillors on the course.

Cllr Dyer mentioned purchasing two additional copies of the 2011 Clerks’ Manual at a cost of 
£30 without a binder and £45 with a binder.  These will be made available for councillors 
to make reference to during each meeting.

RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk will order two additional copies, one with a binder and one without.
480
To receive items for next agenda

Emergency Plan

Parish Plan


Middle Barton School Progress Report.  The Chair of Governors and Executive Headteacher 
to be invited to attend a meeting in the new year to give an update on progress. 


Cllr Dyer asked councillors to e-mail any additional agenda points for January’s meeting to 
her by the beginning of January.
481
AOB
Cllr Henderson commented on a recent Code of Conduct course 
he and the clerk attended by saying how comprehensive and well run it was.  He also mentioned that the code of conduct will be changing and parishes will have to adopt their own code.  However, parishes will be encouraged to adopt the same code as the District. 
482
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 16th January 2012 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm.
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  Signed .............................................


